

Executive Director

Senator Glen Sterle Chair Senate Standing Committee on Rural Affairs and Transport Suite SG-62 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator Sterle

Senate Estimates February 2011

I write to correct a statement made at the Estimates Hearings held on 22 February 2011.

The following excerpt appears in Hansard at page 13, line 27, in relation to a question from Senator Colbeck regarding the funding for Oueensland under Nation Building 1, Mr Pittar stated:

'That is correct; it was expended in the 2010-11 financial year.'

The following correction is provided:

'The funding for Stage 1 has been approved and is available to Queensland in the 2010-11 financial year.'

Yours sincerely

Andrew Jaggers

Executive Director

25 March 2011